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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

To: Honorable Mayor or Members of the City Council

From: Jason Simpson, City Manager

Prepared by: Remon Habib, City Engineer

Date: January 10, 2023

Subject: Cooperative Funding Agreement Between County of Riverside and the City 
of Lake Elsinore for Audelo St., Machado St., Meadowlake Ln., Natalie Dr., 
Patrick Ct. Slurry Seal Improvements

Recommendation 
 
Approve the Cooperative Funding Agreement with County of Riverside in substantially the form 
attached and in such final form as approved by the City Attorney for the Audelo St., Machado St., 
Meadowlake Ln., Natalie Dr., Patrick Ct. Slurry Seal Improvements in the not to exceed amount 
of $83,536.44.
 

Background  
 
This agreement will establish the funding and construction of the two (2) agencies involved in the 
Slurry Seal and Curb Ramp Accessibility Project delivery. 
 
The total cost of the Slurry Seal Improvements requested by the City of Lake Elsinore is shown 
on Exhibit “B” of the Agreement. The City contribution of the requested Street Improvements of 
the project shall not exceed Eighty-Three Thousand Five Hundred Thirty-Six Dollars and Forty-
four Cents ($83,536.44) 
 
The Implementing Agency is the party responsible for managing the scope, cost, schedule, and 
quality of the work activities and products of a project component.  County of Riverside is the 
Plans, Specifications, and Estimate (PS&E) Implementing Agency.   
 
Discussion    
 
The County currently has a Roadway Improvement Project along the the east and west sides of 
Grand Avenue from Machado Street to Audelo Street, which includes work outside of the County’s 
jurisdiction. County and City have mutually agreed that the following wide local streets 
segments are in need of roadway improvements:  segment 1 is Audelo St. from 877’ E of Grand 
Ave to Grand Ave (approximately 877 linear feet by 20 feet wide), segment 2 is Audelo St. from 
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877’ E of Grand Ave to Rocking Horse Ct. (approximately 650 linear feet by 33 feet wide), 
segment 3 is Machado St. from 200’ N of Alvarado St. to 700’ N of Grand Ave. (approximately 
2,230 linear feet by 38 feet wide), segment 4 is Machado St. from 700’ N of Grand Ave. to Grand 
Ave. (approximately 700 linear feet by 30 feet wide), segment 5 is Meadowlake Ln. from Natalie 
Dr. to 1250’ SW of Natalie Dr. (approximately 1,250 linear feet by 36 feet wide), segment 6 is 
Natalie Dr. from Machado St. to Meadowlake Ln. (approximately 330 linear feet by 36 feet wide), 
segment 7 is Patrick Ct. from Grand Ave. to 286’ W of Grand Ave. (approximately 286 linear feet 
by 28 feet wide)
In addition to slurry seal, project also includes traffic control, rout and seal random cracks, 
replacement of any pavement markings, including cross walks, striping and raised pavement 
markers.
 
City and County have determined that it is more economical to have the County complete the 
Street Improvement Project under its contract for the Project; 
 
Fiscal Impact
 
The City will reimburse County of Riverside the City’s contribution of the requested Street 
Improvements of the project the amount of Seventy-Six Thousand Five Hundred Seventeen 
Dollars ($83,536.44). Funds are allocated within the adopted CIP Budget.  

 

Attachments

Attachment 1- Cooperative Agreement 
Attachment 2- Vicinity Map


